
 

 

LLGA OPENING DAY GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MINUTES- JANUARY 12, 2023 

 

 

President Cheri Winslow called the meeting to order at 1:36 pm. She explained to new members 

that our bylaws require such a meeting at Opening and Closing Day. This business meeting 

usually occurs in October but due to Hurricane Ian’s aftermath, had been moved to this date. 

 

Cheri introduced the following people: 

 

LLGA Board Members 

President- Cheri Winslow 

Vice President- Patty Coats 

Secretary - Sue Buerkel 

Treasurer- Charlene Cummings 

Event Co-Chairs- Kathy Langenburg & Dianne Schifini 

Golf & Grounds Rep- Debbie Michal 

Nominating Chair/Ambassador Coordinator- Linda Voit 

 

Volunteer Posts 

Sunshine Club- Julie Cleary 

Birdies/Chip ins- Deb Magruder 

Photographer-Cyndy Cull 

Gator Girl- Mary Lane/Kathy Langenburg 

Golf Coast Interclub- Trisha Ladd/Linda Barone 

Lee County Interclub II- Jennifer Pocopac /Jeanne Mirsberger 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Cheri began her report with the announcement of 81 new LLGA shirts were ordered. The 

subsidized shirts were $20 each for your first order and $35, for your second. A new opportunity 

to order will be forthcoming. She encouraged all members to sign up for the Golf Genius app and 

to seek assistance, if necessary, from the Pro Shop. She reminded all members that there is no 

need to sign up yearly for LLGA UNLESS you are a renter. The league has increased weekly 

participation/entry fees to $7, from $5. She encouraged all members to refer to the LLGA 

Facebook page, & our webpage for league information. Also, consult the bulletin board in the 

lady’s locker room for additional information. 

 

We currently have 205 LLGA members. 

 



Cheri went on to explain how the Gator Girls point system is awarded. Every Friday, Mary Lane 

will update the system. Each league member receives 5 points when participating in an event; 

then appropriate points are assigned when a league member places in an event. The only 

exception is that no points will be awarded to winners in a scramble You will only receive 5 

points for participating in a scramble. Gator girls this year will be April 16, 2023. 

 

When you sign up for your weekly league play, please also sign up for lunch, if you choose to 

stay after golf. If you change your mind about lunch, please let the pro shop or restaurant/ Food 

and Beverage know. 

 

Minutes from the last general meeting are available on each table. It was moved by Kathy Berda 

to accept the minutes from the last general membership meeting. It was seconded by Marcia 

Policastri. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer, Charlene Cummings reported that the balance of our treasury, at the end of last 

season, was $2647.28. As a league, we donated $4258.00. Birdies and Chip Ins paid out $810.00. 

 

Other Business Reports 

 

A. Deb Magruder- last year the following birdies/chip ins occurred: 

188 - birdies 

77 - chip ins 

1 – eagle 

 

B. Golf Coast Interclub- Jane Nicholson reporting for Trish Ladd/Linda Barone: 

- reviewed the missions statement 

- 8 Country/Golf Clubs are members 

- require 5- eighteen hole recorded rounds played from Lexington’s gold tee box 

- $68 pp +$3 for bag boys & skins 

- stableford scoring system is used 

- maximum handicap at 32 

- if interested, contact/sign up with T. Ladd or L. Barone 

 

C. Lee County Interclub II- Jeanne Mirsberger & Jennifer Pocopac 

- 8 players per round 

- handicap not lower than 18 

- match play format 

-7 best handicaps are selected + a captain’s choice 

- play September-March 

- no gold tee box play required 

- hold a roster of 21 persons 

- if interested, contact J. Mirsberger or J. Pocopac 

 

D. Nominations Committee/Ambassador Program- Linda Voit 

- thanked and acknowledged all 18 ambassadors 



- welcomed new LLGA members (and numbers continue to grow; 38 last year; 12 so far 

this year) 

- announced openings for three officer positions coming up: President, Vice President, 1 

event co-chair; see one of the nominating committee members, watch for FB 

announcement and eblasts. 

 

Cheri continued the meeting by reminding members that the new season’s LLGA booklets were 

distributed today during registration. She then asked if there was any additional business, 

questions, comments, suggestions for the good of the group? 

 

There being no further business, Marlenna Davidson motioned for adjournment, seconded by 

Jane Nicholson. 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Linda Voit, for Sue Buerkel- Secretary 

 
 


